
 
 
 

  
                     

 26 September 2024                    
 

 
Dear RPS Families, 
 
Term 3 finishes tomorrow afternoon.  I want to thank our students, staff and families for a wonderful term of learning.  A 
reminder that the first Monday back next term is a pupil free day. We look forward to welcoming back our students on Tuesday 
15 October. 
 
This week nine of our year 6 students attended Calwell High School for their first transition visit in preparation for high school. 
The students were given a tour of their new school and met several staff including Mr. Ricky, the therapy dog. The students 
were involved in several activities including a memory game, a song artist challenge, and the smarty and chopstick game. These 
were run by the Year 9 student mentors. There are several other visits and events scheduled in term 4. Matt Bradley the Year 
7 coordinator will inform families via email when they are occurring.  
 
Preparations for this year’s Kakadu Fun Day (KFD) are well underway. The students have been working on their proposals for 
their stalls, writing risk assessments and applying their mathematical problem-solving skills to work within a budget. They are 
also designing posters and other means in which to advertise their stalls. KFD will be on Friday November 22, week six. This 
year’s KFD is extra special as we will also be including our school’s 40th anniversary celebrations with this event. Stay tuned for 
more information in term 4. 
 
The ACT Islamic Education Services (ACTIES) will be offering half hour weekly lessons to interested families either next term or 
term 1, 2025.  This will depend on the number of students enrolling and the availability of teachers from ACTIES to deliver the 
program. If you are interested in your child/ren attending, please email admin@acties.org.au to register.   
 
Our Community Development Officer, Emma Dryden is organising a number of community engagement initiatives for early next 
term.  The first one is in conjunction with the Physical Activity Foundation.  GAME ON is a free, fun family friendly physical 
activity taking place at our school on Sunday 20 October 10-11.30am.   There are three other activities planned that include 
running, jumping catching and throwing, agility courses and a bikes and drills afternoon (BYO wheels).  Please see the attached 
flyer for specific dates.  In additions to these, there will be a Ride or Walk to School Extravaganza for Friday 1 November, week 
3, from 8.30-10.30am.  Children will be asked to decorate their bikes, helmets or themselves.  Decorations will be judged and 
prizes awarded for creativity.  The morning will consist of prizes, games, music, bike activities, art and craft, a coffee van and 
our Community Breakfast (which is normally held in week 1).  We welcome all students and families to attend. 
 
On Wednesday students participated in several arts rotations to celebrate and acknowledge NAIDOC Week and Indigenous 
Literacy Day.  The children particularly enjoyed Larry Brandy’s story telling where they were able to use authentic 
artefacts.  Other activities included weaving with Aunty Barb and painting with contemporary Aboriginal artist, Leah Brideson.  
 

                                             
 
 
Kind regards, 
Anna Wilson 
Principal 

mailto:admin@acties.org.au
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PBL Awards Assembly 

Congratulations to the following students who received their DAB Award at Friday’s Assembly. These students have 
consistently displayed our signature behaviours of being Respectful, Positive Learners and Safe 
 
 

Silver wristband Gold wristbands 
Tamika Holly 

 
Bronze Cert Silver Cert Gold Cert Rainbow Cert 
DeeJay Chase 

Alex 
Lopi Chloe Champness 

Theodore 
 

Drink Bottle Principal Awards 
Lucas Fleming 
Urwah 

Estelle 
Isabel B-C 
Lawson 
Tyler 

 
Junior class award Senior class award 
KT 3/4C 

 
 
 
 
 

The following students received an award   on 
Friday 20 September 2024 

NAMES    CLASS 

Peyton Flaherty KT 
Katherina Maki KT 
Lara Shepherd 1/2M 
Michael Byrne 1/2M 
Hayden Ardern 1/2R 
Houda Geddawi 1/2R 
Riley Caughlan 3/4C 
Evie Bosak 3/4C 
Noah White 3/4C 
Urwah Saeed 3/4C 
Mohammed Kafalaj 5/6B 
Claudia Stafrace 5/6B 
Henri Fitrawan 5/6G 
Charley Maroney 5/6G 
Samson Marshall 5/6G 
DeeJay Kelly-Higgins 2-5Q 
Alexander Limphongern 2-5Q 
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                  What have we been doing in Kindergarten this term? 
 

We have had such a busy term in kindergarten! We have been reading and 
writing … 

     
 

inquiring into things that move, 
 

   
 

and learning how to play softball! 

    
 

We have even celebrated being at school for 100 days! 
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Spring is in the Air 
 
Whether it be the smell of wattle and blossoms, bees buzzing around our lavender or the much-anticipated pollen tickling 
our noses! At preschool we have been observing the change of seasons. Our Koori classes have been following the 
Ngunnawal Seasons and found that we have changed from late winter to early spring. One of the signs of early spring for 
the Ngunnawal people is seeing the early wattle bloom. 
 
Looking around our own environment we have noticed both the wattles and blossoms in bloom. We’ve had fun creating 
our own renderings with paint and other craft materials. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Another sign of spring is the magpies making their nests, so we made our own magpie nests with clay, sticks and pine 
needles for the grass.  Of course, first we had to pretend to be magpies so we went outside to collect our sticks and other 
pieces for our nests.  
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This exciting and free annual event, organised in collaboration with the Vikings Affiliate Sports Club, offers a wide range 
of activities for all ages, with over 20 sporting clubs participating including rugby union, tennis, athletics, gymnastics, water 
polo, lawn bowls, and more. There will be something for everyone. 
 
Event Details: 

• Date: Sunday 20 October 2024 
• Time: 10:00AM – 2:00PM 
• Location: Viking Park, 4 Amsinck Street, Wanniassa 

            


